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18 September 2000

I nfor mation circular*

To: Members of the staff
From: The Assistant Secretary-General for Central Support Services

Subject: Second annual electromagnetic field testing at United Nations
Headquarters complex buildings

1. The purpose of the present information circular is to inform the members of
the staff that annual the electromagnetic field testing of all the spaces of the
Headquarters complex is scheduled to be carried out from 2 October to 8 December
2000. The work will be performed during normal office hours (9 am.-5 p.m.)
according to the schedule set out below.

2. While every effort will be made to adhere to this schedule, it may need slight
adjustments if unanticipated delays are experienced.

Secretariat building Floors

2 October 1B, 1

3 October 2,3,4,5

4 October 6,7,8,9, 10
5 October 11, 12,13, 14
6 October 15, 17

10 October 18, 19, 20, 21
11 October 22,23, 24, 25
12 October 26, 27, 29, 30
13 October 31, 32, 33

16 October 34, 35, 36

17 October 37, 38, 39, 2B
18 October 3B

North Lawn building Floors

18 October 2B, 3B

* Expiration date of the present information circular: 15 December 2000.

00-64734 (E) 210900

\\\\\\\\\



ST/1C/2000/66

Dag Hammarskjdld Library building Floors

18 October 1B, 2B, 3B
19 October 1,2,3,4
South Annex building (SAB) Floors

19 October 1B, 1
Conference building Floors

20 October 1B,1,2,3,4
General Assembly building Floors

23 October 1B,1,2,3,4
Long Island City (Archives) Floors

24 October 3,4

FF Building (304 UN Plaza) Floors

24 October 1B, 1, 2,3
UNDC1 building Floors

25 October 1B, 2,3,5,6
26 October 7,8,9, 10

27 October 11, 12, 13, 14
13 November 15, 26
UNDC2 building Floors

13 November 1B, 2B, 2, 3
14 November 4,5,6,7

15 November 8,9, 10, 11
16 November 12, 13, 14, 15
17 November 16, 17, 18

28 November 19, 20, 21

29 November 22,23, 25
UNITAR Floors

30 November 1B, 1,2,3,4,5

The following areas will be tested from 1 to 8 December:

Library Penthouse
Garage parking levels 1B, 2B, 3B
M echanical/Equipment rooms (Secretariat)  S-2B, 6, 28, 40

3. The microwave radiation measurements for spaces adjacent to the satellite dish
will be conducted during the week of 9 to 13 October 2000.
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4. For further information and/or any special measurement requests, please
contact the Plant Engineering Section of the Facilities Management Division at
extension 3-5854 or send an email to Om Taneja at taneja@un.org, with a copy to
Martin Bender, Chief, Facilities Management Division.

5. Thank you for your support and cooperation during this important
measurement programme.




